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the CLOVER

Dear Alumnae, Parents, Grandparents and Friends,

We hope you enjoy this issue of our newly named alumnae magazine, The 
Clover.  This name is a nod to our Irish heritage, as our foundress, Catherine 
McAuley, established the first House of Mercy in Dublin, Ireland in 1827. The 
hallmarks of Mercy education began at this first House of Mercy. And today, 
Mercy education is alive and thriving at Mercy McAuley and 53 other Mercy 
schools throughout the world, all of which are part of the Mercy Education 
System of the Americas (MESA). These 54 schools span six countries (Argentina, 
Belize, Honduras, Jamaica, Philippines, United States) and one territory. Mercy 
McAuley and all of the MESA schools are rooted in the Gospel through the 
Mercy charism and the Catholic faith and seek to carry out Catherine’s mission 
for generations to come.

Mercy McAuley is honored and proud to be part of the Mercy Education  
System of Americas. Being part of this large network of Mercy schools  
affords us the many opportunities for collaboration among our faculty, staff 
and students, all of whom are living Catherine’s mission every day. As proud 
members of our community, you, too, are helping us to carry on our mission 
of educating young women in the spirit of Mercy and the Catholic faith. You 
represent what a Mercy education means through your everyday acts of faith, 
mercy and compassion. Thank you for being an integral part of our communi-
ty and for your ongoing support of Mercy McAuley High School.

Blessings for a wonderful 2020!

Patty Lusheck Ragio
President
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As proud members  
of our community, 
you, too, are helping 
us to carry on our 
mission of educating 
young women in the 
spirit of Mercy and 
the Catholic faith.

leaves of the plant. Additionally,  
our Irish heritage, beginning with 
Catherine McAuley and the house 
she opened in Dublin, is reflected in 
the importance of the clover to Irish 
culture. With this name, we hope to 
make all readers of this magazine 
feel as though their high school 
experiences can be remembered 
and reflected in the experiences of 
those currently attending Mercy 
McAuley, and that we, as a  
Mercy community, feel lucky in our 
connectedness in  
one another.

The Clover  |  Volume 1, Issue 1, Winter
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Introducing The Clover. Originally  
coined by St. Patrick, the clover 
symbolizes the number three and the 
Holy Trinity based on its famous three 
green leaves. The Irish considered it 
lucky, especially when found with an 
additional leaf.

Our alumnae magazine will share its 
name with this plant for numerous 
reasons. Mercy McAuley is a school 
created from its legacy of Mother of 
Mercy and McAuley High Schools. 
Together, our three schools are  
symbolized within the iconic three 

for oneself, and never give up. It was an event that those in attendance will not 
soon forget.

Our next Women Who Inspire event will take place in early October 2020.  
We hope you can join us! If you would like to nominate a woman who inspires, 
please fill out the form at mercymcauley.org/support-us/women-who-inspire/
nominate.

Women Who Inspire
On October 3, 2019, over 300 people 
gathered in the Auditorium of Mercy  
McAuley to hear six incredible women  
impart their wisdom based on their 
life stories. Dr. Robin Thompson 
Arthur (Mercy ’82), Nikki Hudepohl 
(McAuley ’92), Joyce A. Kasee-Mills 
(Mercy ’03), Pam McLaughlin 
(McAuley ’87), Tyra Patterson, and 
Dr. Jane K. Sojka were nominated by 
our alumnae and hand-picked by a 
committee based on their stories of 
overcoming adversity and becoming 
successful and well-respected in 
their fields.

Attendees were 
inspired by the  
tenacity, strength, 
and bravery of these 
women.
Whether it was stepping into major 
leadership roles, starting a business, 
or overcoming an incredible obstacle, 
these six women encouraged the 
audience to take chances, speak up 

Our six Women Who Inspire pose together on stage after speaking to an audience of 
more than 300 in Mercy McAuley’s Auditorium.
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Story by Sr. Nancy Merkle, RSM, and Kelsey Niehauser, Mercy ‘12

On September 24, 1827, the feast day of Our Lady of Mercy, Catherine 
McAuley opened a house on Baggot Street in Dublin, Ireland, to shelter 
and educate impoverished women and girls. Three years later, she and two 
friends of hers became the first Sisters of Mercy. From then on, all Mercy 
institutions around the world, including all Mercy schools, hospitals, social 
service entities, and all Associates, volunteers, staff, students and sisters 
celebrate “Mercy Day” on September 24 to commemorate that historic day, 
and to pay homage to Catherine McAuley.

“I believe it is reminder to us all that every single one of us is called to be 
people of mercy to our world so much in need of love, peace, forgiveness, 

as well as the practical needs of 
food and shelter,” writes Sr. Nancy 
Merkle, RSM, of the commemorative 
day. Both Mother of Mercy and 
McAuley High Schools have long 
observed Mercy Day, but with time, 
the celebrations grew from a simple 
Mass to an all-out festival. Mercy 
McAuley joined in on that celebration 
this past September (next page), 
similarly to how both McAuley and 
Mother of Mercy High Schools cel-
ebrated in recent years. 

However, Mercy Day is not the only 
way Mercy McAuley celebrates and 
honors our Irish roots and Catherine’s 
legacy. Two times a week, our 
students attend “Den,” a bell similar 
to homeroom or “families” at the 
legacy schools, consisting of 4-5 
students from each grade. In Den, 
the students can meet new people, 
grow in the sisterhood of Mercy 
McAuley, participate in service 
activities and collections for local 
charities, and reflect on the five 
Mercy Values that Catherine McAuley  
exemplified: Faith, Compassion, 
Service, Leadership, and Excellence. 
To further connect Den to our history, 
each group is named after a street 
or place in Dublin. Listed here are 
the names of the Dens with a map 
of each location in Dublin:

• Joy Street
• Chancery Street
• Morning Star Road
• Trinity Street
• Kelly’s Court
• Belview Place
• Hanover Lane
• Cottage Place
• Adelaide Road
• Ryder’s Row
• Copper Alley
• Abbey Street
• Sycamore Street
• Dawson Street
• Hawkin’s Street
• Merrion Square
• Castle Street
• Westland Row
• Charlotte Street
• Fleet Street
• Wexford Street
• Cecelia Street
• St. Stephen’s Green
• Annesley Bridge
• Bloomfield Place
• Kildare Street
• Harmony Row
• Berkeley Street

Between the Mercy Day celebrations each year and our weekly Den sessions, 
Mercy McAuley continues to honor and celebrate the legacy of Catherine 
McAuley, much like our legacy schools did in the past.  The students, faculty, 
staff, and guests that day are reminded that even from the humblest of 
situations, we as women and men of Mercy are called to help serve others 
each and every day to the best of our abilities.

The Den names highlighted on a map of the streets of Dublin, Ireland.

Students take a break from playing flag football to take a group photo on Mercy Day.

The Story of

 Mercy Day
Dublin

Students pose with teapots given to them by the Sisters of Mercy before Mass. The  
teapots are a reminder of Catherine McAuley’s famous quote, “A comfortable cup of tea.”
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Alumnae Celebrate Mercy Day
The school community celebrated 
Mass and invited the Mother of 
Mercy and McAuley classes of 1969 
to join as special guests. During the 
opening procession, one representa-
tive from each legacy school carried 
in teapots—symbolic of Catherine 
McAuley’s famous quote on hospitality, 

“A comfortable cup of tea,” before sitting 
with their classmates at the front of 
the Auditorium. During Mass, the 
Mercy McAuley Vocal Ensemble led 
the songs, The Circle of Mercy, The 
Our Father, and the Suscipe, before 
leading all students in the Mercy 
McAuley Alma Mater and Fight Song 
to close Mass.

After Mass, the classes of 1969  
toured the building and gathered 
at a reception while the students 
participated in lots of fun games and 
activities to get to know one another 
better and to celebrate Mercy Day. 
With chalk drawings, flag football, 
watching a movie, and learning more 
about Catherine McAuley’s life, the 
students had a busy and educational 
afternoon.

The day closed with a pep rally in the 
gym in which the faculty and staff 
surprised the students with a flash 
mob, consisting of songs like, Girls 
Just Wanna Have Fun and Can’t 
Stop the Feeling before finishing 
with a choreographed dance to Old 
Town Road. It was a big hit with the 
students. 

A group of Mercy alumnae from the Class of 1969 pose together after the reception on 
Mercy Day.

A group of McAuley alumnae from the Class of 1969 pose together after the reception 
on Mercy Day.

If you are interested in helping to  
plan your reunion, we have lots of  
resources to help you get started!
 Here are some steps to facilitate the 
planning process.

1.	 Contact Kelsey Niehauser, 
Alumnae Engagement Coordinator, 
at (513) 681-1800 x1147 or
niehauserk@mercymcauley.org at
the very beginning of the process. 
Mercy McAuley wants to know of any 
reunion planning that is happening.

2. 	Gather a committee—Include
classmates who may have run
around in different circles.

3.	 Choose a date. Choose a location. We encourage you to have your 
reunion here at Mercy McAuley, in
the cafeteria. There is no rental
fee. There are a limited number of
Saturday nights available in the fall
so please contact Kelsey Niehauser, 
Alumnae Engagement Coordinator, 
to see which dates are available.

PLAN YOUR REUNION

4.	Decide whether or not to include spouses and guests—Indicate this on
the invitation. You might also consider having more than one event (i.e. 
girls’ night, picnic for family members, etc.).

5.	When deciding on a price, make sure it covers all expenses: postage, 
invitations, fees, food, drinks, DJ, memory books, and/or
decorations. You are encouraged to donate extra money to the Annual
Fund or alumnae legacy scholarships as a class gift.

6.	Send invitations and/or promote the reunion through social media. 
Mercy McAuley provides the list of graduates in an Excel document upon
meeting with Kelsey, Alumnae Engagement Coordinator, in-person.
We can also provide mailing labels. Mercy McAuley will promote reunions
through the alumnae Facebook page and/or e-newsletters. Although Facebook
is a great way to spread the word, recently some classes have not sent
invitations and relied solely on social media. We want to make sure that no
alumna feels left out of a reunion. Not everyone is on social media, and
reunion planners should be sensitive to that.

7.	 Let Mercy McAuley know if you want to invite Sisters of Mercy
and/or former teachers.

8.	Allow enough time for a Mercy McAuley representative to proof the
invitation (an extra set of eyes always helps).

For more information and a list of our suggested vendors, visit 
mercymcauley.org/alumnae/reunions.

We are looking for volunteers to plan their 2020 Reunions, especially the McAuley class of 1970, the Mercy class 
of 1960, and the classes of 1980, 1990, 2000, and 2010 from both legacy schools. If you are interested in helping 
to plan your reunion, contact Kelsey Niehauser at niehauserk@mercymcauley.org or 513-681-1800 ext. 1147.

FAQs about the Annual Fund at Mercy McAuley
What is the Annual Fund?
It is our annual giving program that provides Mercy McAuley with essential 
income because tuition alone cannot pay for all the school’s expenses.  The 
Annual Fund helps to make up the gap between tuition and what it actually 
costs to educate each student.  

Who gives to the Annual Fund?
We have alumnae, parents of alumnae, current parents, and special friends of 
Mercy McAuley who give each year to the Annual Fund.

Where does the money go?
The Annual Fund supports many things including tuition assistance (both 
academic scholarships and financial aid) as well as technology, salaries, and 
general operating costs that you might not think about such as electric bills and 
building maintenance.

Do small gifts really make  
a difference?
Of course!  Not everyone can give 
$500 or $1000 each year.  All 
contributions have a tremendous 
impact, and no one should feel that 
their gift is too small.  For those who 
think they cannot afford to  
contribute, a $20 gift equals four 
cups of coffee at Starbucks or two 
lunches at Chipotle!  
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Upcoming
Reunions

McAuley Class of 1969 Reunion

McAuley Class of 1989 Reunion

McAuley Class of 1964 Reunion

Mother of Mercy Class of 1969 Reunion

Mother of Mercy Class of 1964 Reunion

Mother of Mercy Class of 2014 Reunion

Reunion Photos

Thanks to all who 
shared photos of 
their reunions!

The Mother of Mercy Class of ‘56 
has its meeting dates for next 
year! They will meet at Nick and 
Tom’s on March 17, June 16, and 
December 15, 2020 at 11:30 a.m. 
Its 64th Reunion will take place on 
September 20, 2020 at LaRosa’s  
(Boudinot Ave.) at 12:30 p.m. 
Contact Jan Gibson Mathews  
at jan.mathews@fuse.net or  
513-885-3318. 

McAuley Class of 1965 has 
scheduled a brunch for its 55th 
Reunion on September 27, 2020, 
at Wetherington Country Club. 
Save the date for next year!

Mother of Mercy Class of 1968
meets at 6 p.m. on the 1st Thursday 
in October and the 1st Thursday in 
April every year. Check its Facebook 
Page for updates.

Mother of Mercy Class of 1970
will celebrate its 50th Reunion at 
Receptions Western Hills on May 
17, 2020 from 12:00 - 3:00 p.m. 
Save the dates will be in mailboxes 
soon! For more information, join 
its Facebook group.
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McAuley Class of 1964 Reunion

Mother of Mercy Class of 2009 Reunion



(Top left) Alumnae Cabaret
(Above) Alumnae proudly display their 
masterpieces at the Sip ‘n See.
(Bottom left) McAuley alumnae showed 
off their great education at Trivia Night at 
West Side Brewing.

THANK YOU!

Fire & Ice Gala Auction
February 15, 2020
The Hyatt 
Grab your friends and join us for a 
very fun night that benefits the entire 
school! Tickets to the Fire & Ice 
auction are $125 per person. Tickets 
will be available are available now at 
mercymcauley.org/support-us/fire-
ice-auction/fire-ice-auction-tickets.

Career Day
February 28, 2019
Mercy McAuley High School
We are searching for alumnae to talk to 
interested students in a wide range of 
fields on Career Day! If you would like 
to speak to Mercy McAuley students 
about your career and work in the 
fields listed below, please sign up at 
mercymcauley.org/alumnae/events/
career-day.
• Nurse
• Doctor
•	 Athletic Training
•	 Criminal Justice
• Psychology
• Nurse Practitioner
• Childcare
• Interior Design
•	 Physical Therapist
• Sports Medicine
• Surgeon
• Engineering
• Fashion Design
• Therapist/Counselor
• Actor/Actress
• Business Manager
• Artist
• Attorney/Lawyer
• Photography/Videography
• Graphic Designer
• Investigator
• Chef
•	 Elementary School Teacher
• Veterinarian
• Veterinarian
• Cosmetology
• Entrepreneur
•	 Social Work
• Accounting
• Journalist 

Easter Egg Hunt
April 4, 2020
1 – 2:30 p.m. at Mercy McAuley High School
Kids 9 and under are welcome to join us for a free Easter Egg Hunt with lots 
of prizes, activities, and other games! RSVP at mercymcauley.org/alumnae/
events/easter-egg-hunt-rsvp.

Golden Guild Breakfast with the Class of 2020
April 7, 2020
9:00 a.m. at Mercy McAuley High School
Alumnae from the classes of 1969 will host a breakfast for the Mercy McAuley 
seniors to congratulate them on their upcoming graduation and to help them 
transition into their alumnae roles. This is a wonderful time for our Golden Guild 
Alumnae to meet our current students, share stories of your time in high school, 
and to make the soon-to-be alumnae feel a part of the Circle of Mercy sisterhood. 
Sign up to bring a food item at mercymcauley.org/alumnae/events.

Hello Dolly!
April 3 – 5, 2020
Mercy McAuley Auditorium

Hello Dolly! Alumnae Brunch
April 5, 2020
1:00 p.m. at Mercy McAuley
The Alumnae Advisory Council invites you to a mimosa brunch before the 
matinee performance of Mercy McAuley’s spring musical, Hello Dolly! Tickets 
to the show will be discounted for alumnae attending the brunch and show on 
Sunday. Turn-of-the-century style hats and other clothing is encouraged! “Put 
on Your Sunday Clothes” and support the Theatre Department.

Project Vogue Fashion Show
April 25, 2020
7:00 – 9:00 p.m. at Mercy McAuley High School 
A family night filled with fabulous fashions, fun, food and fanfare. Shop our  
boutiques filled with unique and unusual merchandise, apparel, and specialty 
gifts. Feast on some of Cincinnati’s finest, including Montgomery Inn pulled 
pork and saratoga chips, LaRosa’s pizza, Skyline coneys and UDF ice cream. 
Beer and wine will be available for purchase. All fashions on display will be  
custom-designed by our very own students and alumnae! Student tickets are 
$15 before April 1, $20 after April 1, and $25 at the door. Adult tickets are $25 
before April 1, $30 after April 1, and $35 at the door. If you would like to be 
a vendor or sponsor please contact: Tracy Carl at 513-681-1800, ext. 1137 
or carlt@mercymcauley.org or Julie Raleigh at 513-681-1800, ext. 1138 or 
raleighj@mercymcauley.org by January 31, 2020.

Flying Pig Rally Station
May 3, 2020
Join our Parent Pack in cheering on the runners of the Flying Pig full and half 
marathon while representing Mercy McAuley. To be a part of the Rally Station, 
sign up at mercymcauley.org/alumnae/events/rally-station-rsvp.

Spring Concert
May 8, 2020
7:30 p.m. at Mercy McAuley Auditorium

Golf Outing
May 29, 2020
Gather a foursome and join us for the second annual Mercy McAuley Golf  
Outing on Friday, May 29, 2020, at Pebble Creek golf course. The golf outing  
is one of our athletic program’s major fundraisers and raises critical funds that 
directly benefit our students. The event includes a luncheon buffet, shotgun 
start and dinner. We expect a near sellout again this year! Check out our web-
site soon for more information.

Thank you to all our alumnae who recently attended events. 

Golden Guild
June 6, 2020
10:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. at Mercy 
McAuley High School
Mother of Mercy and McAuley 
Alumnae from the classes of 1969 and 
earlier are invited to join us for Mercy 
McAuley High School’s Golden Guild 
Prayer Service and Brunch. Attendees 
will have the chance to catch up with 
friends and classmates, tour the school, 
and meet Mercy McAuley President 
Patty Ragio. A formal invitation will be 
sent soon.

Upcoming Events
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Save the dates for our upcoming alumnae events and reunions. 
More information and forms to RSVP can be found on our 
website at mercymcauley.org/alumnae/events.



Jackie Hart Feist
Mother of Mercy 
2009
Jackie comes 
from a long and 
proud line of 
Mercy alumnae. 
She previously 
served on the 
Legacy Transition 

Team and strives to bring the best 
parts of Mercy and McAuley together 
at Mercy McAuley. She currently 
works at The Fairfield Freshman 
School teaching 9th grade English 
where she also moderates the Class 
Council, Yearbook, and Theater. She 
and her husband live in Harrison with 
their 10-month-old Wolf Pup, Annie. 
Some of Jackie’s Mercy claims-to-
fame include winning a Cappie for 
her role as Nana in Peter Pan, winning 
the Senior Lip Sync Battle, and  
getting engaged on Mercy’s stage.

Laurie Miller 
Winkler
McAuley 1978
After graduating 
from McAuley 
in 1978, Laurie 
attended Thomas 
More College. 
She received her 
BA and went on 

to earn an MBA from Xavier University. She retired from Cincinnati Bell.  She 
lives in Miami Township, Clermont County, with her husband, Jim. She looks 
forward to working with the team on alumnae activities and engagement.

Leslie Wernicke Odioso
McAuley 1983
Leslie graduated from McAuley High School in 1983, then 
the University of Cincinnati with a BS in Medical Technology. 
She first worked at a local hospital before joining Procter 
& Gamble. After 11 years at P&G, Leslie left to care for her 
daughter, Audrey, who had autism and two other children.  
Meanwhile, Leslie raised funds for their school’s enrichment 
activities.  This volunteer activity led her to pursue a career 
in nonprofit fundraising. In 2014, Leslie joined the Archdiocese  

of Cincinnati as they prepared to launch a capital campaign to raise $130 
million. Fifty percent of those funds are committed to Catholic education. Since 
Audrey’s passing in 2015, Leslie has continued to “pay it forward” in assisting 
others with developmental disabilities. She serves on the board for Safe Haven 
Farms in fundraising and special events. In November 2019, she joined the Ken 
Anderson Alliance as the Development Coordinator. Leslie lives in Monfort 
Heights with her husband, Michael, daughter Lauren, and son Lucas.

Amy Franz Camins
McAuley 1968
Amy is a McAuley graduate from 1968. She grew up in  
College Hill and currently lives in Springfield Township.  
She feels very lucky to have two wonderful children who 
have great spouses. Amy also has two wonderful  
grandsons. She retired from many years of working in  
the financial field. Family is her first passion, but her  
other passion isn’t far behind—horses.

Melinda Reid
Mother of Mercy 1997
Melinda Reid attended Mother of Mercy in the 90s. She  
is married to Chuck Hall, has three sons and a daughter. In 
true Westside fashion, she remains a Catholic school soccer 
and scout mom. Once the Bobcat mascot, she now cheers 
for the Wolves, Panthers, and Bombers. 

Barb Espelage Horton
Mother of Mercy 1965
Barb graduated from Mother of Mercy in 1965. She worked 
for the Franciscan Development Office, married Dick Horton, 
and has three children and nine grandchildren. She is an 
aide at Pilgrim Preschool in her 32nd year.

Mary Grace (MG) Greiner
Mercy McAuley 2019
Mary Grace Greiner graduated Mercy McAuley High 
school in 2019. During her high school years, she was 
involved in student council, student recruiting committee 
and lacrosse. She is currently attending the University  
of Cincinnati where she is studying Marketing and  
International Business.

Elizabeth Belleman
Mercy McAuley 2019
Elizabeth Belleman is a 2019 graduate of Mercy McAuley. 
While in high school she was involved in Student Council, 
Women Lead Law, and Philanthropy Club. She now attends 
Miami University, pursuing a major in Marketing with a minor 
in Fashion Business. Mercy McAuley has made such a 
huge impact on her life and she can’t wait to continue her 
involvement in the school.

Representing our two legacy schools throughout the years, along with our 
newest alumnae from Mercy McAuley, our Alumnae Advisory Council will 
plan, promote and host various events throughout the year for all alumnae 
to attend. Each woman has a passion for their Alma Mater and wants to carry 
on the legacy of a Mercy education in Cincinnati. Their goal is to make all 
alumnae of Mother of Mercy, McAuley, and Mercy McAuley feel connected 
and included in the Circle of Mercy. Learn more about each woman below!

M E R C Y
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Introducing the Mercy McAuley 
Alumnae Advisory Council
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Our Condolences

Eileen Torsney Floetker
Mercy ‘41
July 12, 2019

Helen Dailey Barth
Mercy ‘42
July 15, 2019

Marian Deters Fleck
Mercy ‘43
July 9, 2019

Laverne Nieman 
Boeing
Mercy ‘48
July 22, 2019

Kathleen Austing
Mercy ‘48
October 29, 2019

Jane Middendorf
Mercy ‘49
December 28, 2019

Jacqueline Hubert 
Adams
Mercy ‘50
July 6, 2019

Helen Storch Braun
Mercy ‘51
May 31, 2019

Marlena Meyer  
Bimmerle
Mercy ‘56
November 22, 2019 

Suzanne Tracy  
Bywater
Mercy ‘56
November 18, 2019 

Joyce Espelage 
Frondorf
Mercy ‘58
June 7, 2019

Mary Klett Palmer
Mercy ‘61
July 18, 2019 

Mary Lee Schweitzer 
Klus
Mercy ‘63
August 2, 2019

Nancy Dineen  
Batchelor
Mercy ‘64
November 13, 2019 

Kathleen Delaney 
Allen
McAuley ’64
June 1, 2019

Carol Leen Kroupa
McAuley ‘66
October 4, 2019

Linda Steinmetz 
Nienaber
Mercy ‘66
May 13, 2019

Bonnie Giordullo 
Eggers
McAuley ‘67
May 14, 2019

Lynda Tyson 
McAuley ‘69 
November 1, 2019

Mary Ann Stucker 
Zeiser Wainscott 
McAuley ‘71
August 12, 2019

Catherine Selm 
Mercy ‘72
July 15, 2019

Sheila Reenan Nadeau 
McAuley ‘74 
October 27, 2019

Roseann Insko Austin 
Mercy ‘74 
September 22, 2019

Debbie Ireland Franklin 
Mercy ‘74
December 22, 2019

Diane Martini Sontag 
McAuley ‘79 
September 20, 2019

Cheryl L. Seymour
Mercy '85
December 18, 2019

Danielle Kelsey  
Brosious
McAuley ‘10
August 30, 2019
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Ask a Teacher

Kathy Isler Dietrich, McAuley ’74
Consumer Science Teacher

“I have been growing tomatoes and 
other vegetables for 40 years. It is so 
rewarding to walk outside in the summer 
and pick dinner! My husband and I 
each have our own vegetable gardens 
now and we like to see whose tomatoes  
do best! Besides tomatoes, we grow 
beans, kale, Swiss chard, butternut 
squash, basil, cucumbers, peppers, 
strawberries, raspberries and beets.  
And, we don’t have a ton of space!

Once tomatoes start ripening, they come in faster than we can eat them or give 
them to friends and family. So, I wash some of them and put them whole into 
plastic bags and into the freezer. Then, all winter when I make soup, chili, stews, 
goulash, etc., I plop four or five of them in the pot. After they cook and add 
their garden-fresh flavor to the soup, I just fish out the peels with a pair of tongs. 
They look and feel like billiards balls when they are frozen, but really add a great 
dimension of taste!”

Pam Vissing, McAuley ’74 
English Teacher

“Read. Read. Read! One of my 3 million 
favorite books is The Prince of Tides by 
Pat Conroy—not so much for the plot, 
but for the beauty of the language. One 
line always sticks with me when I’m 
struggling in the classroom:

These are the quicksilver moments of 
my childhood. Wow! Adolesence is so 
fleeting, isn’t it, and our memories of it 
are often so colored and perhaps even 
distorted by the emotions we felt  
at the time. I have to remind myself  

of the youth of those faces in front of me and remember that I’m playing a small 
part in coloring their memories—and that’s a little intimidating!”

Sharon Harris
Science Teacher

“Combat ‘Fast Fashion’ to be 
eco-friendlier! Consider how that 
T-shirt you are wearing was made. 
According to Business Insider in
October 2019, “85% of all textiles go
to the dump each year.” The fashion
industry is the world’s 2nd largest
consumer of water. That cotton
T-shirt you’re wearing took 700
gallons of water to make! I am trying 
to wear what I have and not run out 
and buy something new for every 
occasion. Repair that tear in the seam 
of your shirt. Wear a sweater over the 
T-shirt to hide the stain. Also consider
the economic price of your T-shirt. 
If you bought the shirt at a bargain
price, someone didn’t make a
living wage.”

Our faculty are certainly brilliant at teaching young women lessons to 
last a lifetime, but after they graduate, alumnae rarely get to learn from 
these incredible teachers again. So, when asked for a piece of advice for 
Alumnae, our beloved teachers replied:

Please remember the family and friends of the following 
alumnae in your prayers:
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Upcoming Events
Save the dates for our upcoming alumnae events and reunions. More  
information can be found on our website at mercymcauley.org/alumnae.

February 15	 Fire & Ice Gala Auction*

February 28 Career Day*

April 4	 Easter Egg Hunt

April 5	 Hello Dolly! Alumnae Brunch

April 7 Golden Guild Breakfast with the Senior Class*

May 3	 Flying Pig Rally Station*

June 6 Golden Guild Luncheon

*in search of volunteers

Visit us: 
mercymcauley.org/alumnae

Follow us: 
Mercy McAuley High School

McAuley High School Alumnae 

Mother of Mercy High 
School Alumnae

@MercyMcAuleyHS

	 @mercymcauleyhighschool 

Stay up-to-date with  
all our alumnae events 
and publications!

Thank you to those of you who attended events in 2019. Stay tuned 
for even more happening in 2020!	




